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19 Now Saul spoke to Jonathan his son and to all his       

servants, that they should kill David; but Jonathan, Saulôs 

son, delighted greatly in David. 
2 
So Jonathan told David, 

saying, ñMy father Saul seeks to kill you. Therefore please 

be on your guard until morning, and stay in a secret place 

and hide. 
3 
And I will go out and stand beside my father in 

the field where you are, and I will speak with my father 

about you. Then what I observe, I will tell you.ò
4 
Thus     

Jonathan spoke well of David to Saul his father, and said to 

him, ñLet not the king sin against his servant, against David, 

because he has not sinned against you, and because his 

works have been very good toward you. 
5 
For he took his   

life in his hands and killed the Philistine, and the LORD 

brought about a great deliverance for all Israel. You saw it 

and rejoiced. Why then will you sin against innocent blood, 

to kill David without a cause?ò 
6 
So Saul heeded the voice of 

Jonathan, and Saul swore, ñAs the LORD lives, he shall not 

be killed.ò 
7 
Then Jonathan called David, and Jonathan told 

him all these things. So Jonathan brought David to Saul, and 

he was in his presence as in times past.          1 Samuel 19:1-7 
 

Dear fellow redeemed by the blood of Christ our Savior: 

The Christian church lives by the forgiveness of sins from 

Christ and as we speak and live in that toward each other. 

The text above describes how important biblical men saw        

the importance of putting the best construction on every-

thing, as a way of honoring the eighth commandment.     

In other words, we are not to pronounce others guilty   

until proven innocent. That is a violation of the eighth 

commandment, especially among Christians. Luther says 

it this way: 

Those, then, are called slanderers who are not content with 

knowing a thing, but proceed to assume jurisdiction, and 

when they know a slight offense of another, carry it into  

every corner, and are delighted and tickled that they can stir 

up another's displeasure [baseness], as swine roll themselves 

in the dirt and root in it with the snout. This is nothing else 

than meddling with the judgment and office of God, and 

pronouncing sentence and punishment with the most severe     

verdict.  [é] God therefore would have it prohibited, that 

any one speak evil of another even though he be guilty, and 

the latter know it right well; much less if he do not know it, 

and have it only from hearsay. But you say: Shall I not say it 

if it be the truth? Answer: Why do you not make accusation 

to regular judges? Ah, I cannot prove it publicly, and hence 

I might be silenced and turned away in a harsh manner 

[incur the penalty of a false accusation]. "Ah, indeed, do you 

smell the roast?" If you do not trust yourself to stand before 

the proper authorities and to make answer, then hold your 

tongue. But if you know it, know it for yourself  and not for 

another. For if you tell it to others, although it be true, you 

will appear as a liar, because you cannot prove it, and you 

are, besides, acting like a knave. For we ought never to    

deprive any one of his honor or good name unless it be    

first taken away from him publicly. False witness, then, is 

everything which cannot be properly proved. Therefore, 

what is not manifest upon sufficient evidence no one shall 

make public or declare  for truth; and, in short, whatever is 

secret should be allowed to remain  secret, or, at any rate, 

should be secretly reproved, as we shall hear. 

There is no Scriptural sanction for anonymous com-

plaints or confessing the alleged sins of other people out 

of malice, politicking, being busy bodies, or to excuse  

oneself from proper exercise of love and jurisdiction. We 

should not receive, encourage or enable such things that 

Luther above labels as slander. Matthew 18 instructs us 

that the offended person first go to the person they have 

the issue with and speak with them about it kindly, in a 

spirit of hoping for reconciliation. Perhaps they will find 

that there has been a misunderstanding, misinformation, 

or perhaps sin will be confessed and forgiven. But in the 

end, the personôs reputation has not been damaged. Even 

false accusations or exaggerated accusations can do great 

harm. This is true in our families, in our workplace, in   

the nation, and in the church. Forgiveness changes our 

dealings with others (70 times 7!) and we learn to build 

one another up in the gospel. 

Ultimately we all sin in this way and fail, thinking it enter-

taining or politically satisfying to slander another person. 

But we all have need to confess our sins and repent of      

this. And the Lord is gracious to forgive us and cleanse 

our unclean lips even as we kneel together, reconciled and 

washed clean, to have fervent love for one another in 

Christ. We recall the cleansing of the Lordôs body and 

blood put into our mouths at the altar (Isaiah 6): Then one 

of the seraphim flew to me, having in his hand a live coal 

which he had  taken with the tongs from the altar. 7 And he 

touched my mouth with it, and said: ñBehold, this has 

touched your lips; your iniquity is taken away, and your 

sin purged.ò 

In Christ Jesus, Who comes to serve us with forgiveness 

and life in His liturgy, 

Pastor Frahm 
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Pastorôs Report: Confirmation will be held on Sun-
day, May 27th; three adults will be confirmed at the 
8:00 service, and three youth will be confirmed at   
the 10:30 service. Pastor suggested the possibility of 
creating a ñcoupon exchangeò for our members, a 
central location where individuals could bring current 
shopping coupons and others could look through and 
pick up whatever coupons they need. We can publi-
cize and see if there is interest. We also need to find 
and train a few more individuals to run our sound 
board for services. 

Preschool Director: Enrollment remains steady at 
41. Rummage Sale will be on 4/28; we are in serious 
need of additional people to help the day of the sale 
with set-up and take-down.  

Treasurerôs Report: (See pg. 8) 

Elders: The Board has received an updated list of 
responses to its membership letter mailed in Feb-
ruary. Suggested that the pastor make a brief       
announcement regarding our communion policy    
either at the beginning of the service or just prior      
to the Service of Holy Communion so that there 
would be fewer issues of identifying non-communing 
visitors. 

Trustees: Mike Dorsey thanked everyone who came 
out to help on the spring work day. The hole in the 
west side of our building is still there; we may have to 
wait until the woodpeckers leave before Enviropest 
will repatch the hole and complete the job. 

Christian Education (PS/DC): Joleen shared that 
goals for 2012 have been set and include: recruiting 
additional people to serve on the board, identifying/
defining standards and curricula for the PS, and 
working to maintain financial stability. The GC Fund-
raising account just received a check from King 
Soopers for a little more than $300. Pennie is work-
ing through staff evaluations. 

Parish Education: Vicky stated that VBS will be held 
the first week in June. Now we have to find additional 
volunteers to help with the Summer Sunday School 
program; a deadline has been set for May 1. The 
board will host a reception for the Confirmands on 
May 27th during the Coffee Fellowship time. The 
Sunday School children assembled 26 school bags 
for Baskets of Promise. These will be sent to Luther-
an World Relief. A teacher appreciation time is set for 
Sunday, May 13th during Coffee Fellowship. 

Evangelism Sharon reported that they have written a 
set of guidelines for greeters which will also be used 
to remind those who have volunteered. The Greeley 
Race for the Cure is scheduled for Wednesday, July 
4th, and GC has been asked to oversee the water 
stations. Lutheran Family Services is now running the 
CARE (Child Advocacy Resource and Education) 
program. Working with them would provide us with a 
great opportunity to reach out into our community.  

Stewardship: Micah shared the goals for 2012: 
sponsoring Orphan Grain Train in the fall; host the 
Neighborhood Tailgate Party in September; write and 
publish six stewardship articles for the newsletter. 

Youth: The Easter Breakfast went very well; thanks 
to all who helped. The breakfast brought in $288. The 
board will sponsor the Confirmation Banquet, sched-
uled for Saturday, May 26th at 6:00 pm. The Youth 
Room was cleaned out on work day and looks very 
different.  

Parish Fellowship: Charlene reported the board 
goals include New Member Potluck on June 3rd, a 
Family Movie Night in August, assist with Rally Day 
in September, a fall ladiesô tea, the Thanksgiving Eve 
Pie Social, and Advent Lessons & Carols dinner. She 
also shared that the board members would like to set 
up a way to communicate needs of members who 
may have been ill, hospitalized, or otherwise might 
benefit from meals being provided. This project could 
involve more than one board. 

Finance: Galen will write an article for the upcoming 
newsletter which will remind members to stay current 
in their giving over the summer months. He also 
mentioned the usefulness of identifying talents & 
skills of members so that chores & projects could be 
done ñin house.ò 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  

Designated Mission Giving: (see page 6) 
Gifts for Seminary Graduates: We will request a door 
offering. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

District convention Request for Offerings: Lutheran 
Malaria Initiative is the recipient of the offerings this 
year. We will supply information and take a door   
offering on Sunday, June 3rd. 

Membership Release Policy: Tom noted the provi-
sions in our bylaws for ending membership of GC; he 
also pointed out that there is no single board or entity 
directed with overseeing this process.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Ascension Divine Service will 
be held on Thursday, May 17th at 7:00 pm. 

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING: Tuesday, May 15, 2012 
at 7:00 PM 

VOTERSô MEETING: Sunday, May 20, 2012 at 1:00 
PM 

Church Council Highlights 
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News from our Preschool/Daycare  

Gloria Christi News 

Dates to rememberé 
 

Thursday, May 24th  ~  Last day of formal 

preschool; last day of school for School 

District 6  

Thursday, May 24th, 5:00 pm  ~  

 Preschool Graduation ceremony and       

reception  

Monday, May 28th  ~ Preschool & Daycare 

CLOSED for Memorial Day  

Tuesday, May 29th  ~ Preschool & Daycare 

open; first day of Summer Program  

 

Chapelé 

Chapel is on Thursday 

mornings at 9:15am.  

Please join us.  
 

May 2012 Schedule  
(Page numbers for stories refer to the beginning page 

in the Story Bible.)  
 

May 3rd : òJesus Appears in Galileeó 

   John 21                                 p. 415  

May 10th: òThe Conversion of Sauló 

   Acts 9            p. 434  

May 17th: òJesus Ascends into Heavenó  

   John 21; Acts 1      p. 418 

May 24th : òGod Sends the Holy Spiritó 

   Acts 2            p. 423  

May 31st: òPeter & John Heal the Lame Manó 

   Acts 3        p. 425  
 

A GIANT THANK - YOU to Mike Dorsey for   

repairing the PS/DC shed floor; we can once 

again walk through it without fear of falling 

through! Thank you also for the fence and play-

ground repairs. We love you!  

Last month weé visited the baby animals 

at the Greeley Plumb Farm!  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

This month weé will graduate and 

start our Summer Program!  

Gloria Christi Lutheran Preschool  

Graduation & Reception  

Thursday, May 24, 2012 ~ 7:00 PM  

 

òFruits of the  

Spiritó 

Our Summer 2012 Daycare Program will use the 

theme òFruits of the Spiritó based on Galatians 

5. We will have weekly focus points and activities 

to reinforce the lessons.  

Our summer program includes field trips for 

school-age children as well as the opportunity 

for parents to enroll their children in swimming 

lessons. (We provide the transportation.) If   

you would like enrollment information, please  

call Pennie @ 353-2554, or go to our website: 

www.gloriachristi.org  
 

Rummage Sale Report:  Our income  

from the Spring Rummage Sale right now is 

about $1,000 (after ads & supplies). MANY 

thanks to all who donated items to sell, 

those who came shopping, and those who 

came out to help the day of the sale!  



 

 

Sunday,  May 13th,  

 before & after both  

Sunday Services 

 

Please stop in on May 13th for the next Christian Re-

source Center Sale, and shop for gift items for Motherõs 

Day, Confirmation, and Graduation. We will also have 

spring items as well as Bibles, Bible covers, and many 

Christian books from which to choose.  

As always, if you have special     

orders, please contact  

Marlene Selden or Joy Johnston. 

See you there! 
 

Sunday, May 27, 2012 
 

This year, on the Day of Pentecost, we will 

witness three young people and three adults make pub-

lic their confession of faith and baptismal vows.  

Adult confirmation will take place at the 8:00 Divine 
Service: 

Gary & Joann Debus 

James Nelson 
 

Youth Confirmation will be held at the 10:30 Divine 
Service: 

Kyle Bol 

Kiara Johnson 

Kali Rasmussen 
 

A cake reception will be hosted by the Board of Parish 

Education during the 9:00 Coffee Fellowship time.  
 

bÙı aÙāÎÙė tĈġûĥÏù  

Ϩ wÙÏĈäĂìġìĈĂ 

{ĥĂÕÁķΣ WĥĂÙ оΣ нлмн Ϥ мнΥлл ta 

Wƻƛƴ ǳǎ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ оǊŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ bŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊ  
tƻǘƭǳŎƪΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ Ƙƻǎǘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŎƻƳŜ 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ DƭƻǊƛŀ /ƘǊƛǎǝ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ     
ƻǳǊ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ /ƻƴŬǊƳŀƴŘǎΦ !ƭƭ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ 
ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ Ƴŀƛƴ ƻǊ ǎƛŘŜ ŘƛǎƘ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǾŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜ ƻǊ ǎŀƭŀŘΦ 5ŜǎǎŜǊǘ 
ŀƴŘ  ǊŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ tŀǊƛǎƘ 
CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΦ  
²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎΥ 
 tŀǎǘƻǊ wƛŎƘŀǊŘ ϧ [ƛƴŘŀ .ƻƭƭŀƴŘ   /ƻƴŬǊƳŀƴŘǎ 
 [ŜŀƘ IŜƭƭŜǊƛŎƘ      YȅƭŜ .ƻƭ 
 tŀǎǘƻǊ !ƭƭŜƴ ϧ bƛŎƪȅ ¸ƻǳƴǘ   YƛŀǊŀ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ 
 tƘƛƭƛǇ IŀǳŎƪ       Yŀƭƛ wŀǎƳǳǎǎŜƴ 
 DŀǊȅ ϧ Wƻŀƴƴ 5Ŝōǳǎ 
 WƛƳ bŜƭǎƻƴ 
 DŜƻǊƎŜ {ŎƘǊƻŜŘŜǊ 

SEMINARY  CALL  SERVICES  
 

Our two LCMS seminaries recently held their annual 
spring Call Services. It is during these services that our 
seminaries announce placements for vicars and deacon-
esses, as well as placements for our candidates (first 
year pastors). From Concordia St. Louis, Travis Sherman 
has received a Call to Grace Evangelical Lutheran 
Church in Gordon, Nebraska (in the panhandle). Grace 
Lutheran is part of the Wyoming District. From Concor-
dia Theological Seminary in Ft. Wayne, Norman Wacker 
has received a call to Mt. Calvary Lutheran Church in 
Sundance, Wyoming and Bethlehem Lutheran Church in 
Moorcroft, Wyoming. Also from CTS Ft. Wayne, Brandon 
Ross has been assigned as a vicar to Our Savior Luther-
an Church in Denison, Iowa.  
We continue to uplift these men and their families in 
our prayers that God will continue to bless them during 
these times of transition and in their new surroundings.  

 

SUMMER SUNDAY SCHOOL 

WILL YOU HELP? 
 

We want to give our regular teachers a rest during the summer 

months, but that means getting additional volunteers. There 

are 13 weeks for which we need teachers; that means that if  

we can find 13 volunteers, each one will prepare for just      

ONE lesson! Each weekõs lesson is completely laid out with  

activities included. Please prayerfully consider assisting with 

this important need.  

There is a list on the office window where you can choose your 

Sunday and sign up. If we donõt have enough volunteers by 

May 1st  to cover the summer, we will have to cancel Summer 

Sunday School this year. 

 

Once again, THANK YOU for 

the incredible response to our 

annual Lenten Sunday School 

mission project. We asked for 

donations to compile 25 sets of 

school supplies, and we were 

able to put together 26! The quilting ladies sewed heavy-

duty bags as well. There were monetary donations total-

ing $276.20! Now we will also be able to pay for ship-

ping and send the boxes to Lutheran World Relief. The 

school bags will be used wherever they are currently 

needed in the world. Thank you again to EVERYONE! 
 

¢ƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ DƭƻǊƛŀ /ƘǊƛǎǝ Φ Φ Φ 
¢I!bY ¸h¦ Chw ¸h¦w {¦tthw¢Η 

¢ƘŜ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΗ 
²Ŝ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ Ϸнуу ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳǘƘΣ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ 

ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ ŦƻƻŘ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŀǎ  
ǿŜƭƭΦ hǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ƻƴŬǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
.ŀƴǉǳŜǘΣ ǎŜǘ ŦƻǊ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ нсǘƘΣ ŀǘ сΥлл taΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ 
ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƘƻƴƻǊƛƴƎ YŀƭƛΣ YƛŀǊŀΣ ŀƴŘ YȅƭŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŎƻƴŬǊƳ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ōŀǇǝǎƳŀƭ ǾƻǿǎΦ 
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The Amazing Desert Journey VBS  

is an exciting journey!  

Come explore Bible stories, take Bible  

challenges, make crafts, eat snacks,  

play games, sing, and more!  
Itõs time to register for this yearõs Vacation Bible 

School, òAmazing Desert Journey.ó The program will 

be held the week of June 4 -8, from 9:00 AM - 12:00 

Noon each day. Fridayõs schedule will include a short 

closing program at 11:30 in the Sanctuary, followed by 

a BBQ lunch in the Agape Center (Fellowship Hall). 

ALL families and friends are invited to attend!  

Registration forms are available in the church office 

and in the PS/DC downstairs; there is no registration 

fee.  

If you would like to help supply snacks for the week -

long program, there is a list of needed foods items 

posted on the church office window. Just sign up 

next to whatever you would like to provide.  

Watch your Sunday bulletins for more information as 

the time gets closer. Questions? Call Tracy Bol (301 -

9285) or Amy Hogsett (396 -8101). 
 

The Board of Parish Education 

would like to say 

ñThank Youò 

to our Sunday School teachers! 
 

Join us on Sunday, May 13th during Coffee Fellowship time 
(9:00) as we honor our Sunday School teachers for the 2011-
2012 school year: 

 Kirsten Ramsel  (Preschool) 

 Tracy Bol  (Gr. 1-3 and 7-8) Alex Clear (Gr. 1-3) 

 Sheila Weed (Gr. 4-6)   Sharon Eberhard (Gr 4-6) 

 Betty Monson (Gr. 7-8)  Amy Hogsett (Gr. 9-12) 

With Our Members 

 

Transfers In: 

  George Schroeder   (970) 515-5085 

  4620 W 4th Street #31 

  Greeley, CO  80634   

  (Transferred from Immanuel Lutheran, Riverside, CA) 

 

Transfers Out: 

  Jeff Flesner to Faith Lutheran, Johnstown, CO 

  Doug Heldt to Trinity Lutheran, Greeley, CO 

  Shane Patton to Redeemer Lutheran,  

         Fort Collins, CO 

Released per Request: 

  Terry & Monica Baca, Normal, IL 

  Nick Chase, Aurora, CO 

  Aaron Furister, Coversport, PA 

  Tim Gideon, Greeley, CO 

  Sandra Larson, Greeley, CO 

  George Leinweber,  Greeley, CO 

  Michelle Manichanh, Greeley, CO 

  Meng & Linda Manichanh, Greeley, CO 

  Daniel Miller, Greeley, CO 

  Seth Olson, Dallas, TX 

  Cheryl Reisman, Mills River, NC 

  Roxann Rupar, Greeley, CO   

  Eric Swartz, Kingsville, TX 

  Bruce Wegner, Aurora, CO 

  Judy Wyatt, Norton, KS 

  Larry & Mardell York, Holyoke, CO 

  Phyllis Youngman, Greeley, CO 

   

ORGAN TUNING FUND 
 

Thank you to everyone who has generously 
donated to the ñOrgan Tuning Fund.ò To date 
we have $975 designated for the tuning & 
maintenance of our pipe organ.  

In order to keep our organ in good condition,  
it should be tuned twice a year, once in the 

spring and once in the late fall due to temperature changes. 
Each tuning costs about $500; any repairs would be an addi-
tional cost. Our organ service technician comes from Salt Lake 
City and tries to combine stops at several churches in the  
Denver area so that no single church has to pay for the long 
travel distance. Mr. Dick Mitchell is the same person who   
installed our organ and is considered to be one of the top 
Wicks pipe organ specialists. We are very fortunate to have 
him as our technician. 

The ñOrgan Tuning Fundò will be an ongoing designated fund 
and can be added to at any time.  
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D ESIGNATED  M ISSION  F UNDING  2012 

At the April meeting of the Church Council, the following 
list of recipients was approved for this yearõs Designated 

Mission Funds: 

 $300 - C.A.R.E.  

   (Child Advocacy Resource & Education) 
 $900 - Seminary Students ($300 to each of the three  
   Seminary students) 

 $500 -  Issues Etc (Lutheran Public Radio) 
 $300 - Triangle Cross Ranch 
 $400 - LTS Pretoria (Lutheran Theological Seminary) 

 $300 - Lutheran Braille Workers  
 $300 - Lutheran Blind Mission 

 $500 - Issues Etc 
 $300 - Pregnancy Resource Center 

     $3800 - Total Designated 
 

Whatever amount is available above & beyond the $3200 at 
the end of 2012 will be distributed as follows: 1/3 to each: 

LTS Pretoria, Lutheran Braille Workers, and Lutheran 
Blind Mission. 

The Votersõ Assembly of Gloria Christi in 2010 decided to 

designate 5% of its income to mission outreach. Half of that 
amount (2.5%) is sent directly to the Rocky Mountain    
District office each month to help support not only our   

district but also the LCMS and its mission projects. The 
second half (2.5%) is sent to programs decided upon by the 

members of Gloria Christi each year.  

A chart of the designated giving will be posted on the large 
bulletin board in the narthex, showing the current status of 

our gifts. 
 

Lutheran Braille  

Workers 
Helping People Touch the Promises of Jesus 

The Need for Hope is Great 

Lutheran Braille Workers (LBW) is one of the largest 
providers of Christian Braille and specialized Large 
Print in the world. All publications by LBW are offered 
free of charge and are made possible through the   
efforts of over five thousand faithful volunteers. These 
volunteers, located in 194 Work Centers throughout 
the United States and Canada, produced 16,945,152 
pages of material in 2009. Their gifts of time and our 
generous donors make it possible to send Christian 
material in more than 30 languages to visually im-
paired people in more than 120 countries. 

You are invited to join the thousands of volunteers, 
contributors and readers in the service of our Lord  
Jesus by helping people touch the promises of Jesus. 

Rev. Dr. Phillip Pledger 
President 

Go to http://www.lbwinc.org/ to find out more. 

A pastor's search for braille resources for a man blinded 
in a construction accident resulted in the founding of 
the Lutheran Library for the Blind, now the largest 
Christian library serving blind people in North America. 
The library has 4,000 braille, large -type and audiocas-
sette books, which it loans free of charge through the 

mail.  

Financial gifts, prayer, and the work of 800 volunteers 
in 60 work centers support this mission. Each month 
volunteers distribute 2,000 braille magazines, 6,500 
large-type publications and 1,200 cassettes. They also 
provide religious -education materials, including VBS 
resources. All materials let blind and visually impaired 
people read about and share the light of salvation in 

Jesus Christ. 

In 1994, blind Christians organized the Lutheran Blind 
Mission Society (LBMS) to encourage, train and support 
blind people as they share Jesus. Later they established 
a Christian Blind Institute in 1999 to train blind leaders 
and missionaries for Jesus. Training happens in local 

churches or Outreach Centers. 

Pastor Dave Andrus coordinates these      
efforts. He became blind at age 11 from a 
rare disease. He works to encourage and 
recruit volunteers, publicize the mission, 
help develop Outreach Centers, lead the 

Christian Blind Institute and train leaders.  

Go to http://www.blindmission.org to learn more. 
 

One of our members here at Gloria Christi, 

Patti Worth, is no longer able to see well 

enough to read. At one time she had a  

copy of the Bible in braille, but loaned it to someone, and 

it was never returned. When she mentioned that to me,    

I remembered seeing the Lutheran Braille Workersô  

website and began to search for braille Bibles. Thatôs 

when I discovered the vast array of books, devotionals 

(like Portals of Prayer), and catechisms available for   

absolutely no cost! Some are in braille, and some are 

available on audio tapes. I immediately ordered a ñcopyò 

of the braille Bible for Patti.  

Of course, braille pages are quite thick, and the transla-

tions are not word-for-word the entire Bible; something 

that inclusive would take thousands of pages and take up 

an enormous amount of space. The books are produced 

by volunteers, most of them church groups, and each 

group usually has the equipment to produce just one   

volume, as each page has to be run through a special 

press. The complete NIV Bible takes up 37 volumes!    

So now when you see Patti getting her weekly stack of 

boxes, you will know that she is receiving a few more 

books toward her own braille Bible!  

We thank God for the countless volunteers who make 

this mission possible. 
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You are invited to the 

Bolland and Hellerich Open House, 

Sunday, May 6, 2012  
(Rain Date ~ Sunday, May 20, 2012) 

2:00 - 4:00 PM 

Cookies and Punch 

Rev. Richard & Linda Bolland: 970-222-8249 

518 Prairie Clover Way in Severance 

Leah Hellerich:  816-585-2892 

520 Prairie Clover Way in Severance 

Hope You Can Join Us! 

Need directions? No problem! 

1. From church, go to 35th Ave., then right (north) to 

10 Street. 

2. Turn left (west) on 10th Street 

3. At 59th Ave, turn right (north) 

4. Go 4 miles to CO-392 / CR 68 and turn right (west) 

5. Go 4 miles to CR 23, and turn right (north) 

6. Go 3 miles to CR 74 / 4th Ave (in Severance), and 

turn left (west) 

7. Turn left (south) on Mahogany Way (gas station) 

8. Follow Mahogany Way around 2 curves; the street 

turns into Prairie Clover Way.  

Both houses (518 and 520) will be on your right. 
 

What is the  

Lutheran Malaria Initiative? 
 

What We Do 

The most effective methods currently being 

used to control malaria include proper diagnosis and 

prompt medical treatment, proper use of insecticide-treated 

bed nets and indoor residual spraying. To be successful 

these strategies require education about malaria and how to 

prevent and treat it. The Lutheran Malaria Initiative works 

through local partners to educate families on malaria, in-

crease access to treatment, and provide prevention tools 

such as bed nets. 
 

Where We Help 
We work in communities where we already have strong 

relationships, such as those with our Lutheran partner 

churches and other local, community organ-

izations. These long-standing partnerships 

make the ideal platform for introducing 

malaria programming. Already, the work  

of the Lutheran Malaria Initiative is making 

an impact. To date, LMI has reached 2.4 

million people through malaria projects     

in Tanzania, Mali, Uganda, and Kenya. 

With increased funding, LMI will expand  

to Ethiopia, Burkina Faso, Madagascar, 

Nigeria, Guinea, Niger, and Ghana. 

Next Regular Meeting  

of the  

Votersõ Assembly  

is 

Sunday, May 20, 2012 

                1:00 PM 

The meeting agenda will be published in the     

Sunday bulletins and posted on the bulletin board.  

 

Dear Friends in Christ at Gloria Christi, 
  

Thank you so much for the farewell cake 

and gifts. The plant made it home and is 

sitting on the deck to remind me of all of 

you. The CPH gift certificate will help with building 

up my music library. It has been a pleasure serving 

the Lord in your midst.   

        God's Blessings,   

        Jane Tietmeyer 

 

A GREAT BIG  

òTHANK-YOUó 
TO RON EBERHARD  

FOR SECURING  

THE DONATED TELEVISIONS  

FROM UNC! 

The two large televisions currently located in the 

Agape Center will eventually be used by the youth 

and the daycare. Thanks to Ron for giving us a 

òheads-upó on the available donation! 

 

Speaking of òBIG,ó . . . we are in need of a few 

STRONG (and preferably young) individuals who 

would be able to move the VERY BIG (and broken) 

television located in the Youth Room. The television 

is completely inoperative and can be discarded into 

the trash dumpster as long as there is room.  

So, all you high school athletes (particularly wres-

tlers!), let Pennie or Jen Frahm know when you can 

plan this body-building exercise. THANKS! 

 

How would you like to take a day 
trip to Keenesburg for a visit     
the Wild  Animal Sanctuary? Our 

Dynamic Maturity group is planning a trip for 
Tuesday, May 29th. Watch your Sunday bulletins 
for more information. Anyone can join us!  
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SCRIP NEWS . . . . .  

Donating to our church and preschool is as easy   

as shopping at King Soopers with the refillable gift 

cards that are available here for only $5. Here's how 

it works: 

1. Buy the $5 card from the SCRIP table. It has a   

 value of $5. 

2. When you go to King Soopers to shop, stop at 

 the Customer Service Desk to "load" the card 

 with any amount between $5 and $500. 

3. Shop and pay for your groceries with the gift 

 card that you just loaded. 

Once our collective balance reaches $5,000, King 

Soopers sends us a check for 5% or $250. We just 

received a check for over $300, and we are $1600 

closer to the next check, thanks to only FOUR   

faithful shoppers. Two of those attend other      

congregations! We are trying to save our SCRIP 

money for a TANK-LESS WATER HEATER for the 

kitchen. 

Help our endeavor, buy SCRIP! 

 

We are through the first quarter 

of the year, and the Churchôs 

finances are struggling, at best. 

Our expenses are now more 

than $3,000 over our offering income. This does  

not include the special offerings for the secretaryôs 

computer, the pipe organ tuning, or any other desig-

nated givings; this is just the general fund offerings 

that are used to keep our doors open and meet our 

mortgage and salary obligations. We looked better 

in March than we did in both January and February, 

and I expect we will look a little better again in 

April because of Easter and all the special services. 

This summer, however, is going to be a real      

challenge for our finances. Every summer the     

giving to the Church slows down due to vacations, 

weekend activities, and other things that keep us 

away from church.   

This yearôs budget was a deficit budget and did not 

include any ñfrills,ò no funds for emergency mainte-

nance or repairs, so if anything breaks we will have 

to request special giving to pay for those things as 

they happen. 

I am asking each member of the congregation to 

pray about their giving and, if you are able, to     

increase your giving. But the important thing is      

to give consistently, to give whether you are on   

vacation or just gone for the weekend, to drop      

off your usual offering to the church or mail it.    

Unfortunately, our bills do not take a vacation; the 

water, heat, lights, air conditioning, mortgage     

payment, and especially the salaries need to be met 

every month.  

I pray that the members of Gloria Christi will step 

up to this challenge so that we can continue to    

present GODôs word to the community. 

Galen Monson, Board of Finance 

TREASURERôS REPORT 

March 2012 
Current 
Month 

Year to Date 

Weekly Offerings $ 12,569.67 $ 41,946.89 

Mortgage Offerings 1,660.00 2,784.00 

Special Services 1,954.15 2,681.15 

Non-Budgeted Income 0 0.31 

   

Church Income $ 16,183.82 $ 47,412.35 

Church Expenses 16,250.26 51,175.52 

Net Church Activity  $   (66.44)  $ (3,763.17) 

PS/DC Income $ 9,520.43 $28,920.30 

PS/DC Expenses 9,031.04 28,278.89 

Net PS/DC Activity $   489.39 $      641.41 

   

Net Activities $   422.95 $ (3,121.76) 

   

District Missions $   314.24 $   1,048.67 

Other Missions 314.24 1,048.67 

SCRIP Ordering Schedule 

The next dates for placing SCRIP orders are: 

May 6th & 20th 

Mark these dates on your calendar  

so you wonõt forget to place your orders! 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

The Gospel outreach radio broadcast of       
Lutheran Hour Ministries can be heard each 
Sunday on the  following radio stations: 
    KOA (850 AM)  6:00 am  
   KFKA (1310 AM) 9:30 am 

 XM Satellite - Family Talk (XM170)12:00pm 

Broadcast sermons for May are: 

May 6 ~ "It's Time to Show Whose We Are!" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Gregory Seltz 
Connected to Jesus, the True Vine, in all seasons of life, 
we bear fruit that blesses the lives of others. 
(John 15:1-8) 

May 13 ~ "Barrier-Breaking Love" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Gregory Seltz 
God's love is no respecter of persons. His love comes to 
all by grace through faith in Jesus. That love breaks 
down barriers and builds bridges so that others might 
see that love in action for them.  (Acts 10:34-38) 

May 20 ~ "Now What?" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Gregory Seltz 
Jesus died for our redemption, was raised again to life, 
and ascended into heaven. Now what? We get to tell 
anyone who will listen all that Jesus has done for them, 
that's what!  (Acts 1:7-9) 

May 27 ~ "Remember, Don't Forget" 
Speaker Emeritus of The Lutheran Hour:  
         Rev. Dr. Ken Klaus 
Memorial Day weekend is a time to remember the sacri-
fices made to preserve our freedom. Today is also the 
Lord's Day; we remember our Savior Who gave Himself 
to free us from sin.  (Ezekiel 37:3) 

Arabic-language Radio Programs 

Change an Iraqi Listener's Life 

Lutheran Hour MinistriesðLebanon, known locally as 
Middle East Lutheran Ministries (MELM), broadcasts 
Gospel programming to much of the Arabic-speaking 
world. 

"God works in many ways to reveal himself to peo-
ple," says ministry center director Fadi Kairallah. 
"MELM is happy that God is using our radio program 
to work in hearts of the listeners and make them disci-
ples."   

To read more of this story, go to  http://www.lhm.org/
lhmint/enewsstory.asp?articleid=20193  

 

May 6  ~ Fifth Sunday of Easter 
  Acts 8:26-40 
  1 John 4:1-11 
  John 15:1-8   

May 13 ~ Sixth Sunday of Easter 
  Acts 10:34-48 
  1 John 5:1-8 
  John 15:9-17 

May 20  ~ Seventh Sunday of Easter 
  Acts 1:12-26 
  1 John 5:9-15               
  John 17:11b-19 

May 27  ~ The Day of Pentecost 
  Ezekiel 37:1-14 
  Acts 2:1-21 
  John 15:26-27; 16:4b-15 
 

Please study these Scriptures each week to prepare 

yourself for Sunday services. You are also encour-

aged to read the ñChristian Questions and Answersò 

for communicants in the Small Catechism to prepare 

to receive the Lordôs body and blood faithfully in 

the Divine Service (p.329,330 LSB).   
 

For those who would like a daily Bible reading 

schedule you are encouraged to use the one listed on 

page 299 in our hymnal, Lutheran Service Book.  

The Bible, the Catechism, and our hymnal are the 

three key books for Lutherans to use in devotions.  

Besides this it is good to be familiar with our Lu-

theran Confessions, the Book of  Concord, which 

includes the Catechisms.  See Joy or Marlene. to get 

a Bible, Catechism, Lutheran Service Book or the 

Book of Concord. 

 

òYour Word is  a lamp 

 to my feet and             

a light to my path.ó    

  Psalm 119:105  
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òSo then, as we have opportunity, let us do good to everyone, and especially 

to those who are of the household of faith . . .   Galatians 6:10  

     We welcome and 

encourage submissions 

for our newsletter and 

Sunday bulletin. Please 

make all submissions in 

writing, on disk, or by    

e-mail. All material is subject to editing for 

content, clarity, and style, as needed. The 

deadline for the newsletter is the 15th of 

every month. The deadline for the Sunday 

bulletin is Wednesday at Noon. 

Gloria Christi Lutheran Church (LC-MS) 

1322 31st Avenue 

Greeley,  CO  80634 

Phone: 353-2554             Fax: 353-6555 

gloriachristi@gloriachristi.com 

Website:  www.gloriachristi.org 

Return  
Service 

Requested 

Deadlines for Newsletter 
and Sunday Bulletin 

Rev. John A. Frahm III 

           chemnitzian@gmail.com 

(970)  590-4745 

 

Pennie Hoke, PS/DC Director 

     director@gloriachristi.com 

(970)  356-1620 

Tom Johnston, President (970)  506-1531 

George & Berlyn Clear, 

 Sunday School Superintendents 

(970)  352-4325 

Rachel Buchleiter (campus ministry) 

buch5616@bears.unco.edu 

(970)  231-5162 

Betty Monson, Secretary and 

                         Choir Director 

(970) 352-2648 (H) 

(970) 518-7917 (C) 

May 2012 

Ascension Day  
Thursday, May 17, 2012 

Divine Service ~ 7:00 PM 

Day of Pentecost 
Sunday, May 27, 2012 

Rite of Confirmation ~ 
Adults at 8:00 AM 
Youth at 10:30 AM 


